PBCHA

June 18, 2025

Meeting started about 7:10 by President, Karen Kimball.

Stan Smith led us the Pledge of Allegiance

No special guests.

Linda Wuest read the minutes from May; minutes were accepted

Bea Cristopherson gave the Treasurer's report. Linda Wuest made a motion to accept the report; Jamie Smith seconded the motion and all agreed to accept the report.

Scott and Renee Sullens cleaned logs out at Marie Creek. Jim and Karen Kimball and Robert Wuest cleared brush on the Ridge Trail.

FONIT got the final approval for the grant to make improvements at English Point and work should start in a couple of weeks. Joe Holman (FONIT member) has contracted to grade the trails and parking area. The Forest Service will replace signs. Karen volunteered PBCH to do brush clearing that will be applied toward matching funds.

FONIT is planning to apply for a grant to buy their own trail grading machine which will benefit all trail users in the area.

Next meeting is July 16th.at 6:30 It is a potluck dinner at Dalton Gardens Park. Bring your own meat to barbecue and a dish to share!

Meeting adjourned at 7:32 PM

**Note – Trish Nordquist, Secretary will be on vacation during the August meeting; would someone be willing to take minute notes at that meeting?